

Enosburgh Community Recreation Committee

Date: 6/20/2020

Attendees: Felisha, Steve, Amie, Shawna, Jen

Guests: Ivonne Kio, Community Center Director



Topic	Discussion	Action
<p>Welcome/Public Comment</p>	<p>Meeting started at 5:01 The Rec Committee would like to extend a huge thank you to Shawna Lovelette for her years of service and leadership on the Rec Committee. Your energy, passion and presence will be greatly missed.</p> <p>Grateful: Steve: grateful for all of us and our community Felisha: sunshine & nice weather Amie: new job! Ivonne: little things in life</p>	
<p>Minute Approval</p>	<p>Steve made motion to approve minutes from May Felisha second All in favor to approve meeting minutes</p>	
<p>Financial Report</p>	<p>Financial information was sent out. Ivonne had a couple questions about a new line item “donations”.</p> <p>Financial Duties: do we have official duties or officers in our bylaws?</p>	<p>Ivonne will check with Billy Jo about what this line item</p> <p>Clarification on if we need a financial officer on the committee or can Ivonne submit purchase orders and present statements from BillyJo at our meetings?</p>
<p>Community Center</p>	<p>Ivonne emailed Nathan Demar about community center repairs. They are mainly maintenance repairs that should be done, and the School Board mentioned there was money in the budget. With Covid going on, we aren’t sure about the timeline of getting repairs done.</p>	

Topic	Discussion	Action
	<p>Turning Points has reached out about using the Community Center for AA meetings. Discussion about room size and attendance was brought up and how that would work with Covid restrictions. Turning Points will explore other options or come back with plans.</p> <p>Felisha gave update on the progress of the Town of Enosburg purchasing the Armory. It has passed the House and Senate and will need to be signed off by the Governor. Purchase should be happening by December 31st and it will be a Select Board decision on the Community Center also being housed in the Armory building. This new space might offer more diverse programming opportunities and save on budgets. The potential of this space is exciting and would be a huge asset to the community, as well as support the vision of the future of the community center.</p>	
Programming	<p>Local artist segments continue to be popular. June will host artists, musicians and floral design</p> <p>Looking at trying “mindful minutes” which would be less than 5 minutes. Maybe Amy Heneveld would be interested in doing them for us.</p> <p>Still looking stretching or fitness programming.</p> <p>Ivonne will be taking a break from the Spanish classes to focus on other rec things like the Rec Field Revitalization.</p> <p>Things to do and places to go in Enosburg segments (like the Enosburg Forest, etc) segments would be fun</p> <p>Challenge this month is to take a picture of what you are doing outside.</p>	<p>Ivonne will check in with Adrea Parent about stretching or fitness programming.</p> <p>Ivonne will check in with Ben Maddox about the things to do in Enosburg segments</p> <p>Committee will share the challenge this month for increased participation</p>
Rec Field Use	<p>Randy Swainbank is still interested in pursuing a summer soccer program.</p> <p>Shawna, Felisha and Ivonne attended a select board meeting about Covid protocol when it comes to Rec Field Use. The Select board would like the fields to be used, but with guidelines and detailed</p>	<p>Ivonne will call about Portolet costs and cleaning protocol/products</p> <p>Ivonne will work on second or final draft on Covid guidance in contract</p>

Topic	Discussion	Action
	<p>Covid protocol. *we need to keep the public out of the emergency services building. All agreed a “one and done” violation if the emergency services building is used by rec field programming with a professional cleaning fee if it occurs.</p> <p>*what is the cleaning protocol for portolets during Covid? What cleaning products would need to be used and who would be in charge of cleaning them?</p> <p>Is there any liability about cleaning before portolet use since open and on public land during all hours?</p>	<p>in the next week so we can finalize and present to the Select Board for approval so we can let Mr. Swainbank know.</p>
<p>Rec Field Revitalization Steering Committee</p>	<p>Ivonne sent an email out about getting the Rec Field Revitalization Steering Committee Meetings going again. She sent an email out with a Doodle Poll for committee availability.</p> <p>Shawna stated that she would love to continue on the steering committee.</p>	<p>Ivonne will review doodle poll and set a meeting up</p>
<p>Kayak Rentals</p>	<p>Summer program would like to use late June into July. Steve is working on Covid protocols and guidance that will be needed for this and also for the general public use.</p> <p>Bring your own life jacket if open to the public and cleaning protocols including bring your own wipes or supplying wipes.</p> <p>Committee agrees that Select Board approval would be needed to move this forward.</p>	<p>Steve will research protocol</p>
<p>Other</p>	<p>We need more committee members to help ensure broad community voices and meeting quorum.</p> <p>Motion made to end meeting by Shawna Second by Steve All in favor, Meeting adjourned at 6:15</p>	

Topic	Discussion	Action
Next Steps	Next Meeting July 21, 2020	